
 

M A R C H  1 ,  2 0 1 8 

ćThe Bridge 
A Weekly Newsletter 

Circle of Sistersõ  
Breakfast 

Saturday, March 3rd 
8:30 am 

Join us for breakfast and a wonderful time to get to know other women 
here at Life Bridge. Contact Michelle Frazier if you have not signed up 
and would like to join us, or if you have any questions at 
rfrazier1@new.rr.com. 

We encourage all to join us for an important night of prayer and  
communion during this season of lent. Even if you can only attend for 
part of the evening, thatõs okay!  This will be a sweet time together 

that you wonõt want to miss! 

Childcare is provided.  

Women½s Discovery Groups 
Itôs not too late to join! 

 
§ Wednesdays from 6-7:30 pm. Kaethe Gallagher is leading a Womenôs Bi-

ble Study.  We are currently going through a video series entitled 
ñWhisperò by Mark Batterson. This is a study focused on learning to listen 
to and discern the voice of God.  Our next meeting will be Wednesday, 
March 14th. In April we will begin the study: Becoming a Woman of Excel-
lence by Cynthia Heald. If you are interested in gathering together with 
other women to grow in relationship with one another and with God in this 
context. Contact Kaethe Gallagher with any questions at: kae-
theu@gmail.com 

§ Wednesdays from 6-7:30 pm.  Lisa Sternard is offering a Womenôs Group 
for women who are in the process of, or can see a future in, raising a non-
biological child through fostering, adoption, guardianship or step-parenting.  
This group will spend time seeking the Lord through His Word, praying, 
encouraging one another, and sharing experiences with each other in or-
der to be successful in this calling God has placed on each woman in this 
role. If you are interested in attending this group or if you have any 
questions, contact Lisa at: lsternard@att.net 

§ Julie Kozak will be offering a short-term Womenôs Group with women who 
have hearts for ministering to lost and broken women to join her in doing a 
Bible study of this topic and help her create a study to take into the jail.  
She envisions this group praying and seeking God's will, brainstorming 
together, looking into Godôs word to learn what it means to be a true follow-
er of Christ, searching out resources available to help women through the 
struggles that many ex-inmates face on release, and then pulling all of this 
information together to form a program that I or others can take into the jail 
to teach to women who want to change their lives and the lives of their chil-
dren by following Christ.  Date & time to be determined. Contact Julie 
Kozak if interested at: free4ever@new.rr.com or (920) 819-5462 
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¶ Bob Huntley - Recovering from surgery 

¶ Lori Setterston - Upcoming rotator cuff surgery on March 2nd 

¶ Bruce Engels and family - Grieving the loss of Bruceôs sister 

¶ Brian Gretzon and family - Grieving the loss of Brianôs dad 

¶ Terri Huntley - Recovering from broken wrist 

¶ Mary Brabank - Recovering from back surgery 

¶ Jane Cummins - Cancer  

¶ Cyndi Olsen - Heart and kidneys 

¶ Scott Young - Leukemia 

¶ Tepsch Holley (Maria Hunterôs son) - Stage 2 Lung Cancer  

¶ Tyler Kapla (Debôs son) - Recovering from surgery 

¶ Audrey (Peggy Kehlerôs mom) - Lung cancer 

¶ Jane Cumminõs Mom - Pulmonary Fibrosis & Liver Problems 

¶ Margaret (Stephanie Imesonôs friend) - recovering from liver transplant 

¶ Roger Gretzon (Brianôs Dad) - Stage 4 lung cancer 

¶ James Stevens (Mary Umentumôs Brother) - Cancer 

¶ Jean Thompson (Christi Engelsô stepmom) - Leukemia 

¶ Missionaries: Jordan & Josiah Landis (Guyana), The Colsonôs (Vision 360), Jere-

my & Lori Rush (Oshkosh), Alexis Kesti (Cru @ UW Stevens Point) 

¶ Serving in the Jail Ministry - Julie Kozak, Lisa Stanton and Marcy Boyer 

 

God is doing some great things in our local jail!  Would you like to join Him in what is 
happening?  A few ways you can get involved are: 
 
1. Donate funds to purchase Bibles for the inmates.  Please designate your gifts to  
ñJail Ministryò. 

 
2. Other items that the jail is in need of: 
 Lg Rubberbands, Whiteout Tape, 

Colored Sharpies and Pens. 
 
3.  Office help with processing the in-

mates requests is needed. 

 

4.   There is also a huge need for Chris-
tian men & women to mentor the in-
mates.  If you would be interested in 
helping, please see Julie Kozak.   

 

¶ Diversion Crisis Facility - This facility cares for the needs of many of the 
homeless in our area. We are currently collecting personal care items for the 
people that come to this facility.  Diversion has now begun a clothing closet 
and are in need of spring and summer adult clothing, adult undergarments 
and adult socks. If you would like to donate any of these items, please drop 
them at the table in the lobby. 

2nd - AJ Radosevich 
2nd - Olive Spielbauer 

6th - Paul & Kathy Ballinger 
6th - Colin Pickard 
8th - Owen Frank 

8th - Shane Sternard 
9th - Isaac Frank 

10th - John Newkirk 

 

Operation Christmas Child 
Pill Bottle Projects 

We have begun collecting empty pill bottles and small supplement bottles to 
make mini sewing kits and mini fishing kits to include in the shoeboxes we send 
out in November. If you have any empty bottles that we can use, please drop 
them by the church office.  Thank you! 

Make a Mini Fishing Kit 

 
Plastic Bag Recycling Bin 

 
Do you have plastic grocery bags that youõre not sure what to do with? We 
have a solution for you.  There is a company that collects them and turns 
them into all sorts of products, like benches, playground equipment, fenc-
es, etc.  If you would like to drop off your plastic bags we have a container 
behind our coffee bar. 

We are currently studying 
through the book of Exodus. 
 
All men are invited to join us. 
 
Contact Corey Gallagher with 
any Questions at:  

      nvcdvm@gmail.com 

 

We currently have a Prayer Team made up of several church members 
who take turns praying during each of our Sunday morning services.  
To help us pray for you more effectively we have created a Prayer Box 
that is located on the table in the lobby near the office.  If you have a 
prayer need or a praise that you would like the Prayer Team to pray for, 
please fill out a prayer card (located near the box) and drop it in the 
Prayer Box.  We will make sure to get your request or praise to the ap-
propriate Prayer Team Members.   

If you have any questions or if you would like to be a part of this minis-
try, please contact Lisa Sternard. 
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Our next Monday night prayer meeting will be held Monday, March 
12th at 6:30 pm. Everyone is invited to attend!  This prayer time is 
led by Brian Nejedlo.  If you have any questions, please contact 
Brian at: bigguns@new.rr.com 

Monday Night  
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VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! 
 
The Giving Tree is looking for volunteers to help collect food donations 
during the upcoming Everyoneõs Rummage Sale on Saturday, March 10th 
at the Shopko Hall.  They need people to help check-in and sort food.  
There are times open in the morning and in the afternoon if you can help 
with this.  They are also in need of people to pick up the food at Shopko 
Hall and deliver it to the Giving Tree Pantry in Howard. This will require a 
vehicle that you can use to transport the donations and is only about an 
hour commitment.  They still have slots for this volunteer opportunity open 
at various times throughout the day.   
 
If there are not enough volunteers they will miss out on receiving some 
much needed food for their pantry, so please consider helping out.  If you 
can spare a little time and would like to help this important ministry in our 
community, please sign up at: signupgenius.com/go/10c0a49a8aa2ea1f85-
everybodys2 


